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Protecting our children online  

Attached to this newsletter will be a 
PDF detailing what parents need to 
know about INSTAGRAM, 
SnapChat, WhatsApp and TikTok . 
The following is taken from a recent 
article in The Daily Telegraph: 

 
Online child grooming offences rose 

during lockdown with more than 13 

crimes committed every day, with 

half involving Facebook apps, 

according to police figures.  

The number of grooming crimes 

increased by 13 per cent to 1,220 

during the three months of lockdown, 

according to the data obtained by the 

children’s charity ​NSPCC​, with 

Facebook-owned Instagram seeing a 

40 per cent rise in its share of the offences by suspected paedophiles. 

 

https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2019/09/10/one-five-children-groomed-online-aged-12-nspcc-figures-reveal/


 

Writing for The Telegraph online, Peter 

Wanless, NSPCC chief executive, urged 

Boris Johnson to ​accelerate duty of care 

laws​ to hold tech companies and bosses 

“financially and criminally responsible if 

they continue to turn a blind eye to 

entirely avoidable harm".  

In a letter to Boris Johnson, Mared 

Parry, who was groomed online aged 14, 

said the failure of social media giants to 

design protections into their sites meant 

it was getting easier for criminals to 

create and share paedophilic images, as 

more children live streamed and video 

chatted in the pandemic. 

The figures show Facebook-owned apps, ​including WhatsApp​, accounted for 51 per cent 

of the cases where a site was mentioned. 

Instagram is increasingly being exploited by offenders and was used in 37 per cent of 

grooming cases where the platform was recorded, compared with 29 per cent over the 

previous three years. 

Snapchat​ was used in 20 per cent of instances for which data was available. 

Offences have also increased annually in the three years prior to lockdown. There were a 

total of 12,925 offences recorded by police in England and Wales from April 2017 to 

March 2020 (equivalent to 12 a day) with experts saying poorly designed social media 

sites are putting children at risk. 

 

https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2020/10/25/social-media-firms-must-agree-legally-binding-duty-care-conditions/
https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2020/10/25/social-media-firms-must-agree-legally-binding-duty-care-conditions/
https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2020/11/05/whatsapps-coming-disappearing-messages-function-branded-gift/
https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2020/04/04/young-lovers-ignoring-lockdown-rules-secretly-meeting-turning/


 

Mr Wanless warned the 

pandemic had created a “perfect 

storm” for online offenders and 

believed the lockdown figures 

could mark the start of a surge 

in online grooming crimes. 

With ongoing coronavirus 

restrictions across the UK, he 

feared that the risk of online 

abuse will continue to spike, 

and many more offences may 

come to light when children 

report them at school. 

One girl who contacted 

NSPCC’s Childline during the 

pandemic said: “I am 12, and I 

don’t have social media but I 

wanted to get online and chat to 

people since my friends had done it and told me it would be fun. 

“It started off fine with the occasional ‘hi’ and then men started sending disturbing 

pictures and saying really personal things.” 

Mr Wanless said: “Families have long paid the price for big tech’s failure to protect 

children from abuse, but the Prime Minister has the chance to turn the tide and put 

responsibility of firms to clean up the mess they created. 

 



 

“As the pandemic intensifies the threat children face online, bold and ambitious action 

is needed in the form of a world-leading Online Harms Bill. 

“This means legislation that is tough on online crimes against children and regulation 

that holds tech companies and bosses financially and criminally responsible if they 

continue to turn a blind eye to entirely avoidable harm.” 

Chief Constable Simon Bailey, the 

National Police Chiefs’ Council’s 

lead on child protection, said: “In 

an increasingly digitally connected 

world, perpetrators of child abuse 

are conducting more and more of 

their activities online. Offenders 

use the internet to access and 

share child abuse images, and to 

make contact with and groom 

children directly. 

“Although online regulation is 

difficult, it is clear that it is the 

only way to ensure tech and social 

media companies will take their 

responsibilities seriously.” 

A Facebook spokesman said: “We do not allow grooming or child exploitation on our 

platforms. Over 97% of child exploitation content we remove from Facebook and 

Instagram is found and taken down using industry-leading technology before it's 

reported to us. We have a content and security team of over 35,000 people investigating 

reports from our community and working to keep our platforms safe. Our teams also 

 



 

work closely with child protection experts and law enforcement, reporting content 

directly to specialists such as CEOP and NCMEC” 

The school strongly urges all parents and guardians to read the following guidance and 
supervise their child’s access to ​all​ online devices.   

Click here to access PDFs of each guide.   

Social distancing on the playground 
The school would like to urge all parents to adhere to the social distancing 

expectations set out by the government.  We appreciate that there may be times 

where parents congregate in areas to collect pupils, however we rely on your 

adherence to the guidance to help us minimise the risk of infection.  Furthermore, 

we urge all parents to exit the site as soon as they have dropped their child off. 

Please ​do not ​ gather in huddles and groups - especially on the patch of grass that is 

located at the front of the school.   Finally, we would like to remind parents that 

there are markings on the playground to indicate the flow of traffic (arrows)  and 

that they are expected to stay 2m from their child’s classroom door, as indicated by 

the footprint stencils.   

We appreciate your help in this matter.     

 

https://www.ryefieldprimary.org.uk/parents/admissions-2/


 

Diwali 2020 

Earlier this term, our pupils in Key Stage 1 had a lovely time learning about Diwali. 

Diwali is a five days long festival that is celebrated during the Hindu Lunisolar 

month Kartika (between mid-October to mid-November).  Diwali is also known as 

the Festival of Lights and symbolizes the spiritual victory of light over darkness, 

good over evil and knowledge over ignorance.   

  Pupils enjoyed decorating diya lamps and 

learning the story of Rama and Sita and how 

oil lamps were used to guide them back 

home.  

 

 

 

 

 

   

 



 

Free School Meals 
Currently  school lunches cost £2.00 per day or £10.00 per week which must be 
paid via your child's Parent Pay account in advance of your child taking their meal. 
If you do not have your child's Parent Pay account details please ask the office for 
more details. 

If you currently receive any of the following benefits your child could be entitled to 
free school meals: 

● Income Support 
● income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 
● income-related Employment and Support Allowance 
● support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
● the guaranteed element of Pension Credit 
● Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and 

have an annual gross income of no more than £16,190) 
● Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for 

Working Tax Credit 
● Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income 

must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you 
get) 

If you think your child may be eligible you can apply today by completing an 
application form on ​ ​https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims​, the application 
takes about 5 minutes to complete and they will tell you immediately if your 
application is successful. 

If your child is eligible for free school meals, they’ll remain eligible until they finish 
their phase of schooling (primary or secondary). 

Children in Reception to Year 2 receive free meals under the Universal Infant Free 
School Meals initiative however they can still be eligible for FSM which brings in 
extra funds for the school.  Even if your child won’t be taking free school meals we 
would encourage you to apply as the school receives additional funding for children 
registered for free school meals. 

Should you have any questions about school meals please speak to the school 
office.    

 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims
https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims


 

Creative Hair Day! 

Wednesday 25 November  

This year, Ryefield will be trying something new to help raise funds and resources 

for the school.  Previously we would often ask children to donate £1 to the school in 

order to be able to wear their own clothes.  Given that children currently wear their 

own clothes, this is not an option.  So we are looking to try something different: we 

are asking pupils to become creative hair stylists for the day.  It might be a mohawk 

wig, some washable (​non permanent!​) spray-on hair colour, or your child’s locks 

and tresses sculpted into either a spider, a cup cake or a drink being poured.   

Rather than ask for a £1, which will be difficult to manage as the school is avoiding 

any handling of cash, we ask that parents donate a book for their child’s class.   

If your household is anything like Mr. Tucker’s then it’s likely to have a few 

children’s books that are in excellent condition, have been read and are just sitting 

on the shelf.  Rather than have them collect dust, we are asking, in exchange for 

participating in Creative Hair Day, pupils donate a book that can be added to their 

class library.  Children may even wish to write a message to future readers on the 

inside of the front cover.   

All books will be quarantined for 96+ hours before being added to the class library.   

BOOK SHED  
REMINDER: ​If you are reluctant to access the library services within the local 
community, we would like to remind all families that we have a book shed at the 
front of the school.  Adults and children are allowed to take any book for ​FREE ​and 
keep ​FOREVER ​!  We value the importance of reading and this is one way of 
reducing the literacy gap for all.   

We have a limited number of baby books available as well! 

 



 

 

EYFS children 
 

 The EYFS team are asking parents to provide a 
waterproof puddle suit & wellies (that will 
remain in school on their peg) to enable children 
to fully access outdoor learning & forest school 
provision at Ryefield. 

 

 

 

UNIFORM REMINDER  

From Tuesday 5 January 2021, we will expect all children to return to school in their 
full uniform.   

Boys and girls wear: 

● A white polo shirt 
● A white shirt (Y5&6) 
● School jumper/cardigan 
● Grey trousers, skirt or pinafore 
● White socks to go with skirts, pinafore and summer dress 
● Grey tights to accompany skirts and pinafore 
● Grey socks to go with shorts and trousers 
● Black formal school shoes (no trainers) 

In the summer, girls can wear a light summer dress. 

In Year 5 & 6 pupils must wear a white shirt with a school tie. Ties can be bought 
from the school office for £4.10 each. 

 



 

The only exception to this rule will be on the days that your child has P.E.  They will 
be required to come to school in clothing that is suitable for P.E., ideally trainers, 
tracksuit bottoms, t-shirt and a hoodie or sweater, as your child may well be 
enjoying outdoor PE in the bracing weather associated with January and February.   

 

   

 



 

Term Dates   

Autumn term 2020 

VIRTUAL PARENTS EVENING:  18 + 19 November  

Nasal FLU Vaccination:  20 November 

CREATIVE HAIR DAY:  25 November​ ​(Donation required: a preloved child’s book) 

INSET: Thursday and Friday 26 + 27 November  (SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS) 

End of term: Friday 18 December 

Spring term 2021 

INSET: Monday 4 January  (SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS) 

Term starts: Tuesday 5 January 

Half term: Monday 15 February to Friday 19 February 

Term ends: Wednesday 31 March 

Summer term 2021 

Term starts: Monday 19 April 

Half term: Monday 31 May to Friday 4 June 

INSET: FRIDAY 2 July  (SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS) 

Term ends: Wednesday 21 July 

Staff Prep Days: Thursday and Friday 22 + 23 July  (SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS) 

 

 


